Verona Area Soccer Club Minutes of the Board Meeting April 10, 2018

The monthly meeting of the Verona Area Soccer Club was held on Tuesday April 10, 2018 at Capitol Bank-Verona at 7:30pm. Jon Longley called the meeting to order.

Present:

Jon Longley Wendy Jirsa
Tara Mattila Jon Suttcliff
Dave Sebastian Lane Manning

Autumn Ballen

The minutes of the meeting held March 13, 2018 were reviewed and approved by Jon with a second by Lane with no changes.

New Business: President- Jon Longley

- Fee Increases- Approval of fee increases for Classic and High School was passed by the board. Classic fees will now be \$875 up from \$800 and High School \$525 up from \$400
- 2018 Budget was reviewed- NO further discussion was had and no additional suggestions were made
- Tara Mattila will be new Registar going forward. Tara will continue as current role as well.

Director of Coaching: Autumn FOR Mellanie

- Coaches can and are encouraged to find another tournament to replace the Reddan Spring Tournament that was cancelled.
- Fields- We are trying our best to get the fields open but weather has been tricky. Coaches can take their team out to practice if they can find open field space

Dave-Field Updates

- First round of field lining is complete, after snow lines are dull will work to get redone.
- Thursday meeting w/ the DOT to discuss how to drain the North Field
- Friday meeting w/ Tim from Badgerland to find out how many loads of dirt they will have to raise the North field and then extend to the South.
- Permit with Town of Verona expires at the end of April. Working with the Town to get new permit

Yard Signs- Tara M

• \$1500 was approved by the Board to purchase VASC yard signs. Signs to be handed out and encourage families to display in their yard and/or places of business.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Meeting: Tuesday May 8 at 7:30pm- Capitol Bank Verona Board Room

Respectively submitted: Wendy Jirsa